
 
 

 

 

 

 

October 27, 2011                        CERTIFIED MAIL 91 7199 9991 7030 4904 2542 
 
Mayor Dewayne Phelan 
City of Corning 
PO Box 538 
Corning, AR 72422 
 
RE: NPDES Permit Number AR0033979, AFIN 11-00061,  
 Missing Discharge Monitoring Reports/Sanitary Sewer Overflow Reports 
 
Dear Mayor Phelan: 
 

The Discharge Monitoring Reports (DMR) for 12/31/2009, 3/31/2010, 6/30/2010, 
9/30/2010, 12/31/2010, 3/31/2011, and 6/30/2011 Monitoring Periods, Discharge 
Number TX1Q have not been received by the Department. Please submit two legible 
copies of the DMRs with an original signature and date by the Cognizant Official.  

The DMRs for 11/30/2008 and 12/31/2008 Monitoring Periods, Discharge 
Number 001A have been received by the Department. Upon review, I noticed that you 
failed to report Dissolved Oxygen parameter on both DMRs. Please submit the 
corrected DMRs, clearly marked as "Corrected Copy", with the changes highlighted.  
Submit two legible copies of the corrected DMRs with an original signature and date 
(RE-SIGN and RE-DATE) by the Cognizant Official.  

The Sanitary Sewer Overflow Reports (SSO) for 04/2008, 05/2008, 08/2008, 
11/2008, 03/2010, 04/2010, and 06/2011 have not been received by the Department. 
Submittal of these reports is required. 

Please submit all DMRs and SSOs listed above no later than November 7, 2011. 
Failure to submit required reports is a serious permit violation and subjects you to 
penalties under Part II, Section A of your permit, not to exceed $10,000 per day of 
violation.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please refer to NPDES Permit 
Number AR0033979 and AFIN 11-00061 in any written correspondence to this 
Department. Should you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 501-682-0667 or 
you may e-mail me at carlsonm@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Michelle Bolenbaugh 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division, Enforcement Branch 


